

# WYOMISSING AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT

Dear WASD Parents/Guardians

April 3, 2020 Update

Our online instruction began this week. Thank you to our students, parents/guardians, and staff members for working together to move forward through this challenge. The purpose of this email is to provide an update on a few items.

### Closure:

Governor Wolf stated that all PA schools are closed indefinitely. This means that all events, extra-curricular activities, athletics and community use of District facilities are also canceled until schools are permitted to open. We will monitor information and share updates as they are available.

#### Calendar:

April 6,7,8 & 13 are online instruction days. These days were previously designated as snow make-up days.

April 9 & 10 are holidays for students and staff.

WASD is scheduled to end the 2019-20 school year on June 5, 2020.

#### Education:

WASD started providing online instruction this week for students in grades K-12. Our principals will provide weekly updates to include any additional information, resources and contact information for questions and concerns.

# **Guidance Counselors:**

WASD guidance counselors (K-12) are available to assist students and families. The link below provides information from our counselors and their contact information:

https://www.wyoarea.org/UserFiles/Servers/Server 157550/File/Departments/Health% 20Services/SchoolCounselorInfo.pdf

# Lunch/Breakfast:

Lunch/Breakfast is available for students on Mondays and Wednesdays from 11:00 am -

12:30 pm at the front entrance of each of our schools. Please note that for the week of April 6-10, meals (3 days lunch/breakfast) will only be provided on Monday, April 6.

# Additional Information:

Please visit our District website for all past communications, helpful links, and community resources at the following link:

https://www.wyoarea.org/departments/health\_services/coronavirus

Thanks again for the outstanding Spartan teamwork I have witnessed over the past few weeks. Working together will be the key to help our students achieve excellence in this new environment.

Sincerely,

Robert Scoboria WASD Superintendent

sarnst@wyoarea.org